
RESOLUTION NO. 2023- 121

A RESOLUTION OF THE CITY COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF
BRENTWOOD AFFIRMING THE PLANNING COMMISSION
APPROVAL OF THE CITY OF BRENTWOOD APPROVING A DESIGN
REVIEW ( DR 22-011) FOR A NEW LAZY DOG RESTAURANT AND
RELATED SITE IMPROVEMENTS, INCLUDING AN EXTENSION TO
A PUBLIC TRAIL, LOCATED ON THE SOUTH EAST CORNER OF
SAND CREEK RD. AND THE HIGHWAY 4 NORTH- BOUND OFF
RAMP ( APN 019- 110- 074) AND ON A PORTION OF CONTRA
COSTA WATER DISTRICT ( CCWD) OWNED PARCEL ( APN 019- 
110- 023).

WHEREAS, Robert A. Karn & Associates, Inc. (" Permittee") has requested
that the City approve a design review application for a new approximately 9,089
square foot restaurant, 1,508 square foot outdoor patio, a 764 square foot waiting
area, a portion of a public trail, and associated site improvements on a 2. 78-acre
parcel located on the south east corner of Sand Creek Rd. and the Highway 4 north­
bound off ramp ( APN 019- 110- 074) and on a portion of CCWD owned parcel ( APN
019-110-023); and

WHEREAS, the Permittee concurrently submitted a request for a Minor
Subdivision ( MS354- 22) to subdivide a 5.29-acre parcel into two parcels of 2.78
and 2.51 acres in size, respectively; and

WHEREAS, collectively, MS 354- 22 and DR22- 011 constitute the " Project"; 
and

WHEREAS, the City referred the Project to various departments and
agencies for review and recommendations; and

WHEREAS, in 2017 the City adopted a Mitigated Negative Declaration and
corresponding mitigation measures, attached hereto as Exhibit " B," which covers
projects that fall below the maximum contemplated development of the site, which
is 103,890 square feet of commercial space and 520 parking spaces, which is based
on the maximum Floor Area Ratio ( FAR), 0.45, as provided in Table 2.0.2 of the
City of Brentwood General Plan Environmental Impact Report (EIR); and

WHEREAS, the City distributed a Notice of public hearing to all property
owners within 300 feet of the Project Site and published it in the Brentwood Press
on August 4, 2023, in accordance with City policies and Government Code Section
65090, and a public hearing notice sign was posted on the site during this same
timeframe; and

WHEREAS, the Planning Commission of the City of Brentwood considered
this design review application at its regular meeting of August 15, 2023, and
considered the staff report, all accompanying informat ion, and testimony received
from the Permittee and other interested parties; and
































